Minutes of Selectmen's Meeting November 8, 1976

All three Selectmen present, Eric Tenneny, Dick Schacht, and Edward Clark prediding.

Wayno Olson, Bruce Cuddihy met with the Selectmen to request that the Selectmen give consideration to the acquisition of land for the purposes of a Recreation area in the Town of Antrim. They suggest that the town might get matching funds to pay for the project. They have a piece of property in mind and they would like the Selectmen to give them the go ahead to look into the property to see if it could be bought etc. They said that should the property be acquired it should be made clear what the plans will be. The secretary was asked to call and see if there is any money available in matching funds. NOTE: Called and there is money available should the town meet the requirements which will be laid out in some literature which will be made available to the Town.

Wayno asked the Selectmen if it would be permissible to put signs up on each endrof Town to announce the Town's Bicentennial in 1977. He also asked that they waive the charge of five dollars for a sign permit since it is being done by the Bicentennial Committee. The Selectmen agreed.

The Selectmen discussed the Broadley case and it was agreed that a letter should be sent to the Attorney General asking the Town's responsibility.

Carroll Johnson delivered a check to the Treasurer, Bicentennial Funds \$3,000.

Merle Aborn, Road Agent reported to the Selectmen and asked if he could widen the road by Knapps pit while he has the equipment up there for the TRA Project. The Selectmen agreed that if would make it easier to plow in the winter and since the equipment is there he might as well do it.

Dick Shacht reported that Dan Paro asked why a bill for wiring Jackson's Store was not paid. It has been paid and the secretary was asked to write aletter and explain this.

Dick also asked the Chief about the lisence to sell firearms that Kevitt had applied for. The Chief will speak to him and see about the lisence tomorrow.

Dick answered questions about the proposed trailer park on the Land Vest property on the Old Butman Road. There will be a meeting of the Board of Adjustment Tuesday night and this will be heard.